

Naracoorte & District Hockey Association
MINUTES for Meeting
February 22, 2022

Apologies: Ange McLean, Sarah Anderson

Presents: Clarry Martin, Danny Verrall, Gavin Boord, Rachel Withers, Derek Butler, Brett Rumball, Elisabeth Champion, Matt Waugh, Zoe Attwood, Gayle Ellis, Anne Freeman, Mick Derrington, Andrew Doecke (Via video), Jorja Doecke (Via video) Bruce Cameron, Amanda Davey,

Meeting Opened: 6.48pm

Minutes from last meeting

Moved- Mick Derrington **Seconded-** Matt Waugh **Carried**

Business Arising from minutes

- NIL

Correspondence:

- Offer for free goalie gear, Greenbottles team nominations, RSA list, Planet Youth Limestone Coast Drugs and Alcohol info session (forwarded to clubs)

Reports:

- President
- Treasurer
 - Financial documents (Emailed)
 - A few bills have been paid between meetings
 - Will catch up with trent to finalise Audit
- Registrar
 - Monday due date for team nominations
- Junior Coordinator & Committee
 - under 15s and under 18 format changing. At this point we have to hold a cup between Tatiara LSE, Us and Riverland. Players will be picked from there. What we have come up with is a tournament May 28/29 - want to hold a junior tournament all weekend for team selection. Still have meetings with Hockey SA.
 - Under 13s to stay the same
 - Fire Academy - nothing done by Hockey SA, so may run our own thing here
- Publicity
- Umpiring
 - Umpiring shirts - opened box and a huntsman came out, plus several were moldy.
- Grounds
 - Looked into the sweeper, got it down here, but bristles are too stiff.
 - Last week the field was blower-vacced, thank you to those that helped out.
 - Defibrillator is flat - Pete Anderson to organise.
- Canteen/Bar
 - Canteen report from last year - Read by Elisabeth Champion

- o a few issues raised
- Sponsorship/Fundraising
 - o Should we set a goal?
 - o South East Field Days - Need COVID Marshalls, People on the gate. Put back onto clubs.
 - o Naracoorte Swap Meet - Are we interested? 7th of May.
 - o Pete to send out sponsorship letters - not too many spots left. Pete to keep looking for new sponsors.
 - o Macca's sponsored sign - how much longer left? Expires at the end of 2023.
- Club Reports
 - o Greenbottles- No report. 4 teams nominated
 - o Darts - cLooking ok, could do with some more little ones
 - o Reds - Will nominate all teams again - Reds grateful to people that helped out last Thursday - A lot of people that stepped up and helped out. It was a massive success so huge thanks to those people.
 - o Tatiara - will be returning to the league this year, Mens and womens teams.
 - o K/L- have purchased trailer scoreboard, will be collected this week. Can hire out in off-season. Meeting on Wednesday.

General Business

- Tatiara Masters - Will we be nominating a team? - Ladies and men both nominating
- Umpires vests - Suggestion someone takes them home every week to be washed. MOTION - Whoever on duty to hang up vests and the following week be put away - Matt Waugh, seconded Bruce Cameron. CARRIED
- Uniforms - Clash between Greens and Tatiara. Some difficulties in the GF. Greenbottles skirt issues have been replaced. Tatiara will look into getting some new tops for the team.
 - o Players need to make sure they are wearing correct, full uniforms
- Turf fees - Financial meeting needed to discuss - Executive team to discuss.
- K/L Scoreboard - people will be needed to man the scoreboard - MOTION - That playing clubs must provide someone for the Tech bench as per rulebook.
- Moved Matt Waugh, Seconded Brett Rumball. CARRIED
- Women umpiring men's games - no one is prepared to umpire men's games, and it is too difficult to train people up. Finding umpires is hard the way the draw currently is. Clubs to go back to members and make a list of who can and is willing to umpire and what grades and get to Matt Waugh.

MEETING CLOSED : 8.57PM

NEXT MEETING: 22 March, 7pm